EYE ON THE WORLD

AUG. 20, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Aug. 20, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about Russia and China

- An article by Tom Brown titled "Chinese Troops Will Travel to Russia for Huge Joint Military Exercises With India to 'Enhance Strategic Collaboration' Amid Heightened Global Tensions Over Taiwan and Ukraine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 17, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden State Department Shrugs Off China-Russia Military Exercises; 'Appeasement,' Says Sen [Tom] Cotton" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

Comments about China

• An article by Adam Solomons and David Averre titled "Beijing Kicks Off New Round of Wargames Around Taiwan With Anti-Submarine Drills 'to Rehearse Targeting U.S. Forces' in the Event of a Chinese Invasion of the Island—As Taipei Prepares for Its Own Military Exercises" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 8, 2022.

Comments about international food crisis

- An article by Ayelet Sheffey and Harry Robertson titled "We're in a Global Food Crisis That Will Wreck Havoc on Local Economies and Trigger Civil Unrest" was posted at businessinsider.com on Aug. 1, 2022.
- An article by Abdulla Shahid and Gabriel Ferrero De Loma-Osorio titled "It's Time We All Come Together to Address the Global Food Crisis" was posted at aljazeera.com on Aug. 3, 2022.
- An article by Kareem Chehayeb, Aya Batrawy and Cara Anna titled "Ukraine Grain Shipments Offer Hope, Not Fix to Food Crisis" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 6, 2022.
- An article by Eddy Wax titled "The World Food Crisis Is About to Get Worse" was posted at politico.eu on Aug. 15, 2022.

Comments about international monkeypox

• An article titled "Monkeypox Cases Top 35,000: WHO" was posted at news.un.org on Aug. 17, 2022.

International covid

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Tony Blair's Globalist Think Tank Calls for Return of Mandatory Masks" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

International climate change

• An article by Jack Hellner titled "Now It's 'Mega-Floods' That Will Destroy the Whole World" was posted at americanthinker.com on Aug. 14, 2022.

China, climate change and coal

• Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.

• Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

International fossil fuels

- A Reuters article by David Goodman titled "Russian Gas Flows to Europe Little Changed" was posted at reuters.com on Aug. 16, 2022.
- A Reuters article by David Goodman titled "Russia's Gazprom Warns European Gas Prices Could Climb a Further 60%" was posted at reuters.com on Aug. 16, 2022.
- An article by Rachel Millard titled "Russian Gas Exports Slump by a Third in Blow to Putin" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Aug. 16, 2022.
- An article by Oscar Lopez titled "Mexico Sees Its Energy Future in Fossil Fuels, Not Renewables" was posted at nytimes.com on Aug. 17, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Martin titled "Greens Signal Fresh Fight Over Fossil Fuels As Labor Revamps Safeguard Mechanism to Cut Industrial Emissions" was posted at theguardian.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

Comments about Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Chris Jewers titled "Amnesty International Defends Report Accusing Ukraine of Endangering Civilian Lives in Putin Propaganda Coup and Says It 'Calls Out Human Rights Violations No Matter Who Is Responsible' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 5, 2022.
- An article by Tara Cobham titled "Europe's Largest Nuclear Power Plant Is Hit by More Russian Rockets As Ukraine Demands International Sanctions on Moscow for 'Nuclear Terror' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 7, 2022.
- An article by Tristan Bove titled "Shunned by the West, Vladimir Putin Turns to North Korea's Kim Jong Un As An Ally" was posted at fortune.com on Aug. 15, 2022.

Comments about Israel

• An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Abbas, in Germany, Accuses Israel of '50 Holocausts' and 'Apartheid' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

• An article by Staff titled "Israel, Germany Underscore Deep Ties Amid Abbas' Holocaust Comments" was posted at jpost.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

• An article by Lahav Harkov titled "Lapid to U.S. and Europe: Walk Away From Iran Talks or Look Weak" was posted at jpost.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

Comments about Iran

- An article by David Harsanyi titled "Rushdie Stabbing Reminds Us That Iran Is Still World's Leading Terror State" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 12, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled " 'It Is Now the Turn of Trump and Pompeo': Iran State Media Threatens Ex-President and Ex-Secretary of State With Attacks As They Praise Fanatic Who Stabbed Salman Rushdie in the Neck" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 14, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Oberlin College Professor [Mohammad Jafar Mahallati] Faces Fire for 1989 Comments Defending Iran's Fatwa Order Calling for Assassination of Salman Rushdie" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 14, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "As Nuclear Talks Approach Moment of Decision, Iranian Regime Says It, Too, Has a 'Plan B' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 16, 2022.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

• An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Saudi Arabia Jails Leeds University Student for 34 Years Because She Had a Twitter Account and Followed Dissident Activists" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 17, 2022.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Janey Olohan titled "Nicaragua's Marxist Dictator Cracks Down on Catholics" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 12, 2022.
- An article by Walter Finch titled "Kenyan Presidential Election Count Descends Into Violent Brawl With Voting Officials Disowning the Results Minutes Before Deputy Leader William Ruto Is Declared Winner" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 15, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance titled "Jubilant Taliban Celebrate 'Victory' [of August 15, 2021] Outside Abandoned U.S. Embassy and Declare a National

Holiday One Year After Re-Taking Control of Afghanistan—As Regime Crushes Women's Rights and Nation Slides Into Poverty" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 15, 2022.



An article by a pseudonym titled "The Basic Math Problem That Undoes Global Warming Hysteria" was posted at americanthinker.com on Aug. 15, 2022. Following is the article.

If someone proposes a solution to an "existential problem" that has no chance of success, should we be forced to take the problem seriously?

If the climate alarmists truly believe there is a climate emergency, then they should be able to answer the first basic question about "the plan." Are the numbers in the plan even remotely achievable? Remember: based on their screeching, we have only twelve years before we all die from "man-made climate change."

To answer that question, let's break part of the plan into the most basic math problem: can we replace 25%, 50%, or 75% of the cars on the road in ten years? To understand the theoretical possibility, we will simplify this to how many years will it take to replace all vehicles on the road in the U.S.

I will start with how many vehicles are on the road today in the U.S. According to bts.gov (The Annual U.S. Motor Vehicle Production and Domestic Sales), in 2020, there were 286 million. I will round that to 300 million to simplify the math.

How many total vehicles are sold every year in the U.S.? The information at bts.gov answers that an average of a little fewer than 15 million vehicles are sold in the U.S. every year (assuming sold vehicles and production capacity are related).

How many electric vehicles are produced in the US? According to joinya.com (Electric Vehicle Sales and Market Share), we produce fewer than 1 million. I will round up to one million for my calculation.

The simple math problem is, how many years will it take to replace all the cars in the U.S. with electric vehicles (total in the U.S. rounded up / average production volume per year)?

It is 300M / 15M/year = 20 years. This assumes two important things: first,

there are no new additions into the economy of drivers and vehicles. Second, that we can convert *all* production to electric vehicles overnight.

If you believe that we are all going to die in 12 years, we are eight years too late in converting to all electric vehicles even if the underlying assumptions were possible.

This simple math problem shows that the people that are screaming the loudest do not have a serious solution to the existential problem of "manmade climate change." The automobile situation in the U.S. alone cannot be resolved in twenty years, let alone in ten years.

Here is where the math gets a little more fun: If we are currently producing 1 million electric vehicles a year, and we are struggling to attain the materials to hit that number, what is the maximum number of electric vehicles we can produce without a "magic wand"?

I will be generous and say we can at best expect to triple production to 3M a year.

- If we need 300M to be produced (300M / 3M/year = 100 years), that means that it will take 100 years just to replace all the vehicles on the road.
- Companies are already struggling to get the minerals needed for batteries.
- When we try to go from 1M to 2M, it will get worse and more expensive.
- I can't even image the costs and environmental impact of trying to go from 2M to 3M.
- My prediction is that in ten years, the best we can hope to achieve in the U.S. is replacing 10% to 15% of the vehicles on the road with electric vehicles.

Unserious people, who can't do this basic math, definitely cannot comprehend the complex science involved in studying the climate. The numbers don't lie. Their solution will not solve the "man-made climate problem" without a magic wand to replace every vehicle in the U.S. in one or even two generations.

Members of the Biden administration have taken to saying we need the pain to get the gain. I demonstrate for you now that it is not possible to produce enough vehicles in 12 years or in 25 years. Therefore, this is definitely *all* pain and *no* gain. By destroying the U.S. fossil fuel industry, it does seem they are determined to destroy the U.S. economy from within.

Therefore, why are they pushing this agenda and this ridiculous solution?

If you believe that the "man-made climate catastrophe" is around the corner, how will destroying the U.S. and the world economy help?

Simple answer is "it won't."

The U.S. is the most innovative nation in the history of the world. If you take us out of the equation, serious problems cannot be solved.

For those who say the globalists have a plan, I can assure you based on this high-level math that they do not have a serious plan to address "man-made climate change" (if they really believe it).

- It will probably take trillions of dollars injected into the world economy and thirty to forty years to replace all gas-powered vehicles with electric (assuming we can find the minerals and components to manufacture the batteries).
- Without the magic wand referenced repeatedly by globalists, there is no way to produce enough electric vehicles to make a difference.
- The real question then becomes, why are they pushing to convert to electric vehicles (it won't help in time) to solve an "existential problem"?
- I think we have to "follow the money" to find out.

Personally, I will continue the work on the math problems and real science to dispel the myth of "man-made climate change." I recommend we not listen to people who are unwilling or unable to complete basic math problems when solving for this so-called crisis. The unserious solutions will do nothing to help an unserious problem.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

The name of the bill is deceptive

An article by Trent Baker titled "Jim Banks on Inflation Reduction Act: 'It

Should Be Illegal to Name a Bill Something That It Doesn't Do' " was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

• An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Liberal Media Have Renamed the Inflation Reduction Act [the Climate, Tax and Health Care Bill]" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

"Inflation Reduction Act" passes Senate

- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "VP Harris Breaks Tie, Senate Passes Democrats' 'Inflation Reduction Act' Climate, Tax and Spending Bill" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 7, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind and Natasha Anderson titled "'Dems Will Pay the Price in November': GOP Blasts Democrats for 'Economic Assault on American Middle Class' After \$740 Billion Inflation Reduction Act Passes the Senate" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 7, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Biden Says Democrats' \$740 Billion Bill Will Boost Midterm Chances As Republicans Plot November Revenge and Tear Into Legislation That Will 'Ignore Taxpayers, Will Increase Inflation' and Double Size of IRS" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 8, 2022.

People were waiting for Manchin to show true colors

- A letter to the editor by Robert Ware of French Creek titled "Manchin Has Made a Mistake" was posted at theintermountain.com on July 30, 2022.
- An article by John Kartch titled "Joe Manchin Has Officially Violated His Pledge to WV Voters to Oppose Any Tax Increase in a Recession" was posted at atr.org on Aug. 7, 2022
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Manchin Admits Inflation Reduction Act Won't 'Immediately' Reduce Inflation" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

Sinema also followed the crowd

• An article by Zach Jewell titled "Kyrsten Sinema Pushes Biden's Agenda Forward, Agrees to Democrat Tax Increases and Climate Spending" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 4, 2022.

"Inflation Reduction Act" passes House

• An article by Tony Romm titled "House Passes Inflation Reduction Act, Sending Climate and Health Bill to Biden" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Aug. 12, 2022.

"Inflation Reduction Act"—doesn't reduce inflation

- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Democrat Spending Bill Will Bring Nothing But More Economic Hardship" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 5, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Dems Aren't Fooling Americans With Their So-Called 'Inflation Reduction Act' " was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 7, 2022.
- An article by Guy Benson titled "The So-Called 'Inflation Reduction Act' Won't Really Help With Inflation Says Bernie Sanders" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 9, 2022.

"Inflation Reduction Act"—taxes and IRS

- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Ted Cruz: Dems Want to Make the IRS 'Larger Than the Pentagon, the State Dept, the FBI and the Border Patrol Combined' " was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 7, 2022.
- An article by David Harsanyi titled "IRS Hiring Spree Is the Biggest Expansion of the Police State in American History" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 12, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Fact Check: Joe Biden Falsely Claims Working, Middle Class Will Not 'Pay a Penny More' As Result of IRS Audits" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 16, 2022.
- An article by Bill Hansmann titled "The IRS [With an Extra 87,000 Employees] to Outman the Gestapo [32,000 members] and Stasi [85,000 members]" was posted at americanthinker.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

"Inflation Reduction Act"—climate

- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Rep. Jason Smith: Inflation Reduction Act Includes '\$27 Billion for a Climate Slush Fund for the EPA'—3 Times Its Annual Funding" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 15, 2022.
- An article by Akshat Rathi and Jennifer A. Dlouhy titled "Bill Gates and the Secret Push to Save Biden's Climate Bill" was posted at bloomberg.com on

Aug. 16, 2022.

• An article by Staff titled "Biden: 'Inflation Reduction Act Invests \$369 Billion to Take the Most Aggressive Action Ever, Ever, Ever, in Confronting the Climate Crisis' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "Pelosi: 'We Have \$60 Billion for Diversity, As We Meet the Challenge of the Climate Crisis' in the Inflation Reduction Act" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

Deep State view of American people

- An article by Armstrong Williams titled "The Establishment Has Emerged From the Shadows; They're Betting That You Won't Care" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 11, 2022.
- An article by J.B. Shurk titled "Feds' Routine Tyranny Suggests They Aren't As Afraid of the American People As They Should Be" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 16, 2022.
- An article by Lindsay Kornick titled "James Carville Attacks Media 'Both-Sidesism'—Democrats Are 'Silly' But GOP Is 'Evil' " was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 17, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Kirk titled "'Raging Cajun' Carville Unloads on Republican Voters With Litany of Unhinged Claims" was posted at charliekirkshow.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

Mar-a-Lago raid

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "The FBI Raid on Mar-a-Lago Appears to Be First Shot Fired in All-Out Fed Assault on Trump" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 9, 2022.
- An article by Steve McCann titled "The Lockdowns and Mandates Emboldened the Ruling Class and Led to the Raid on Mar-a-Lago" was posted at americanthinker.com on Aug. 11, 2022.
- An article by Chris Enloe titled "CBS Anchor Tries to Refute Trump's Claim That FBI Seized His Passports; Then Trump's Team Shows the Proof" was posted at theblaze.com on Aug. 16, 2022.

Remembering Barack and Hillary

• An article by Larry Elder titled "Mar-a-Lago 'Raid': Two-Tiered Justice?" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Barack Obama Has Missing Records; When Will the FBI Ransack His House?" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 11, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "IG [Inspector General]: "FBI . . . Identified '81 E-mail Chains Containing Approximately 193 Individual E-mails That Were Classified . . . and Sent To Or From Clinton's Personal Server' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 15, 2022.

Did FBI raid seek to provoke a January 6 reaction?

• An article by Kelsey Vlamis titled "Ex-CIA Analyst [Phil Mudd, Now a CNN Counterterrorism Analyst] Says Fallout Over Raid on Trump's Mar-a-Lago Resembles the Lead-Up to the Capitol Attack and Predicts Another 'Catastrophic Event' " was posted at businessinsider.com on Aug. 14, 2022.

Did FBI raid influence Weisselberg to flip?

• An article by James Gordon titled "Did Weisselberg Flip Because He Fears Trump Is Going Down? Ex-Trump Organization CFO 'Agreed to Flip and Testify Against Ex-President After Being Spooked by Mar-a-Lago Raid' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 18, 2022.

Comments about pro-life

- An article by Kylee Griswold titled "No NYT, the Difference Between Abortion and a Miscarriage Is Not the Mother's Feelings" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 3, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "'Soros-Backed' Prosecutor Suspended by DeSantis for Refusing to Enforce State's Abortion Ban Says the Governor 'Is Trying to Overthrow Democracy in Florida' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 7, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Huckabee: Expanded IRS Audits Will Target Pro-Life, Christian, Conservative Nonprofits" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 11, 2022.

Comments about pro-abortion

• An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Kamala Harris Says Women Should Be 'Trusted' to Decide If They Want an Abortion and Slams Supreme Court for 'Taking a Constitutional Right Away' in Remarks on the Roe Overturn Effect on Colleges" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 8, 2022.

- An article by Maddy Welsh titled "VP Harris Holds Roundtable With University Leaders Over Abortion Access" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 9, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Stacey Abrams Says Her Faith Guides Her Pro-Abortion Stance" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 4, 2022.
- An article by Guy Benson titled "Stacey Abrams: My Radical Abortion Stance Is Rooted in Free Will, Given to Us by God" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 10, 2022.

Comments about gun control

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Tucker Carlson titled "While Leaders Disarm You, They Are Busy Decriminalizing Serious Crimes" was posted at foxnews.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Armstrong Williams titled "Law-Abiding Gun Owners Will Not Harm You; But Criminals Will" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 4, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Smith & Wesson CEO [Mark Smith]: Politicians 'Are the Ones to Blame for the Surge in Violence and Lawlessness' was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 16, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Dominic Sandbrook titled "The Spies That Are Posing as Your Servants: Cars That Track Your Movements, Gadgets That Can Tell Your Mood From How You Walk, and PCs That Show Your Boss If You're Working—A New Book by a Top British Lawyer Warns of the Terrifying Consequences of Tech" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 19, 2022.
- An article by Sam Tonkin titled "How to Protect Yourself From the Apple Security Flaw Affecting iPhones, iPads and Macs—After Experts Warn Hackers Could Track Your Location, Read Your Messages, View Your Contacts and Even Access Your Microphone and Camera" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 19, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

• Looking back to July 2022, an article by Jim Thompson titled "Twitter Is Suppressing Hunter Information to Protect 'The Big Guy' " was posted at redstate.com on July 15, 2022.

• An article by Brian Bradley and Paiten Iselin titled "The Secondhand Censorship Effect: Big Tech Kept Information From People 195 Million Times Q1-Q2" was posted at newsbusters.org on Aug. 16, 2022.

Fossil fuel—Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

- An article by Gary Gastelu titled "Dodge CEO Says He 'Will Never Market an Electric Car' As Brand Unveils Its First Electric Car" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 18, 2022.
- An article by Peter Valdes-Dapena titled "Most Electric Cars Are Quiet, But Dodge Says Its Future Electric Muscle Car Will Be Super Loud" was posted at cnn.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

Inflation

- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Media Parrot Biden's Absurd Claim That July's 8.5 Percent Inflation Increase Is Actually 'Zero' " was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 10, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "You're Not Out of the Woods Yet, Joe! Morgan Stanley Chief Economist Warns Slight Drop in Punishing Inflation Levels Is a 'Head Fake' and That Soaring Cost-of-Living Crisis Is Far From Over" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 14, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Energy Secretary [Jennifer Granholm]: Americans Can Lower Home Heating Bills by Spending Money" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 15, 2022.
- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Big Government Biden" was posted

at cnsnews.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

Kamala Harris—inactive border czar

- Looking back to February 2022, an legislation by Ronny Jackson titled "Rep. Jackson Introduces Legislation to Hold Border Czar Kamala Harris, Biden Administration Accountable for Border Crisis Failures" was posted at jackson.house.gov on Feb. 4, 2022.
- A video and an article by Katelyn Caralle titled "2,200 Border Crossers in One Day: Shocking Footage of Rio Grande Shows No Signs of Border Crisis Slowing As Republican Rep. Says Guatemala Has Offered to Help—But Biden and Kamala Haven't Called" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 15, 2022.

Alejandro Mayorkas—"the border is secure"

• Looking back to July 2022, an article by Katelyn Caralle titled " 'Look, the Border Is Secure': Alejandro Mayorkas Makes Stunning Claim With More Than 200,000 Migrants Passing Every Month for Three Months—the Most Crossings in a Year in History and as DC and New York Say They Are Feeling the Strain" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2022.

Texas sending illegal immigrants to DC and NYC

- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Gov. Greg Abbott Gives New York City a Taste of the Border Crisis" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 5, 2022.
- An article by Bradford Betz titled "NYC Mayor Eric Adams Blasts Texas Gov. Greg Abbott After Second Bus of Migrants Arrives: 'This Is Horrific' " was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 7, 2022.
- An article by Emma Colton titled "Texas Buses Taking Migrants to NYC Sets Off Firestorm From Dems, Abbott Tells Them to Take It Up With Biden" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 11, 2022.

Sanctuary cities should be proud

- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Texas Gov. Greg Abbott on NYC Mayor Complaining About Migrants Being Bused to His City: But New York Is a 'Sanctuary City' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 11, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Zachary Faria titled "Being a Sanctuary City Isn't All It's Cracked Up to Be" was posted at

washingtonexaminer.com on July 29, 2022.

• An article by Charles Lipson titled "Sanctuary Cities Seethe As Illegal Immigrants Actually Arrive" was posted at newsweek.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

Illegal immigration

- An article by General Mick McGuire titled "No Sovereignty Without Border Security" was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Record-Breaking Number of Migrants Arrested at Southern U.S. Border: Illegal Crossings Soar to Nearly Two Million in Less Than a Year As 2,200 Stream Into Country in Just One Day" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 15, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "Rainbow-Colored Fentanyl Pills Pouring Over Southern Border Hit American Cities" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

Comments about election news

- An article by Chuck DeVore titled "U.S. Postal Service Just Institutionalized Election Interference With New Mail-In Ballot Division" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 16, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Hensel titled "Three Months Early: Vote by Mail for November Election Begins in Illinois Already" was posted at justthenews.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding

the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

• An article by Michael Ruiz titled "AOC's 'Defund the Police' Report Card Flunks Statistics Test As NYC Crime Spike Rattles Communities" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

Comments about soaring crime

- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "The Death of Downtown: San Francisco, Cleveland and Portland Have Seen Activity Drop by Almost 50 Percent—As Soaring Crime in the Democrat-Run Cities Forces Workers, Tourists and Homeowners Away" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 19, 2022.
- A video and an article titled "Shocking Moment Mob of Looters Ransack and Destroy 7-Eleven Store in Democrat-Led LA, Leaving Store Worker Fearing for His Life" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 19, 2022.

School boards calling parents domestic terrorists

• An article by Mary Vought titled "The Biden Administration's War on Parents Continues" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

Comments about educating our youth

• An article by Michelle Malkin titled "Beware of Big Bathroom Brother" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

Comments about teachers' unions

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Fury As Minneapolis Teachers' Union Negotiates Clause Requiring White Educators to Be Laid Off First Regardless of Seniority to Make Up for 'Past Discriminations': Rule Is Part of Contract That Ended Two-Week Strike This Past March" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 15, 2022.

Comments about Winsome Sears

• Looking back to April 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Aaron Steinbuch titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Describes Herself As 'Trained Marxist' " was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.

- An article by Jessica Chasmar titled "BLM-Aligned Coalition Demands Release of Convicted Cop Killers" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 15, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Boston BLM Activist Monica Cannon-Grant Whose Boston Non-Profit Was Shut Down After She and Husband 'Blew Thousands in Charity Donations on Dinners, Vacations and Nail Salon Trips' Asks Court to Allow Her to Apply for Unemployment Benefits" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 18, 2022.

Remembering comments denying excessive 2020 riots

- Looking back to April 2021, an article by Leah Barkoukis titled "NYT Columnist [Paul Krugman] Argues Mass Rioting, Looting Last Summer Was Just Something Republicans 'Believe' Happened" was posted at townhall.com on April 23, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2021, an article by Pam Key titled "Fox News Channel's Juan Williams Claims Republicans Lied About Cities Burning From BLM Riots" was posted at breitbart.com on April 29, 2021.
- Looking back to September 2020, an article by Ariel Zilber titled "George Floyd Riots Will Cost Insurance Companies \$2 Billion [Reporting That the Rioting, Looting and Arson That Was Seen in 20 States Following May 25, 2020 Could Cost the Insurance Industry Up to \$2 Billion in Claims]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 16, 2020.

Comments about police misconduct

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Sophie Reardon titled "Thomas Raynard James (Wrongly Convicted and Imprisoned for 3 Decades): 'I Never Stopped Believing' " was posted at cbs.com on April 28, 2022.
- An AP article titled "Lawsuit: Mississippi Police 'Terrorized' Black Residents in Small Town [Lexington, Mississippi]" was posted at thegrio.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

Monkeypox in U.S.

• An article by Benjamin Ryan titled "Sex Between Men, Not Skin Contact, Is Fueling Monkeypox; New Research Suggests" was posted at nbcnews.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

• An article by Brandon Tensley titled "Why We Shouldn't Tiptoe Around Who Is at Highest Risk for Monkeypox Infection" was posted at cnn.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

Comments about covid vaccine

- An article by Ethan Ennals titled "If We've All Been Jabbed and Millions Have Had the Virus at Least Once, Why Are So Many of Us Being Poleaxed by a Bout of Covid?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 13, 2022.
- An article by Anjalee Khemlani titled "U.S.to End Purchase of Covid-19 Vaccines As Industry Pivots to Commercial Market" was posted at yahoo.com on Aug. 17, 2022.
- An article by Aaron E. Carroll titled "The Abysmal Covid Vaccination Rate for Toddlers Speaks Volumes" was posted at nytimes.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

Comments about masks

- An article by Cory Turner titled "As a New Year Starts, Schools Prepare for Fewer Masks, More Learning and Joy" was posted at npr.org on Aug. 18, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Q. Nelson titled "Virginia Mother Slams School District for Mask Memo, Continuing 'Push for Control' " was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 18, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "MPS [Milwaukee Public Schools]: Masks Optional Starting Friday, CDC Updates Community Level" was posted at fox6news.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

Media comments about Tucker Carlson

- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "No Honest Person Could Believe the Trump Raid Was a Legitimate Act of Law Enforcement" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 15, 2022.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Despite Biden's Unpopularity, Democrats Still Have a Chance of Holding Congress in November" was

posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

Other comments about the media

- An article by Christina Buttons titled "CNN Redefines 'Groomer' As Anti-LGBTQ Slur" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Aug. 7, 2022.
- An article by Jeff Crouerre titled "Ignore Media Spin About Jobs, Economy Is Dreadful" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 8, 2022.
- An article by Mike Miller titled "CBS Claims Roe Overturn Makes It Difficult to Treat Serious Diseases" was posted at redstate.com on Aug. 16, 2022.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "The Atlantic [Publication] Changes Headlines After Backlash Over Comparing Catholic Rosary to Assault Weapons" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 16, 2022.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "The Atlantic [Publication] Makes the Rosary the Mark of the Deplorables" was posted at americanthinker.com on Aug. 17, 2022.
- An article by Emma James titled "Woke Media 'Hall Monitor' Brian Stelter Is Shown the Door at CNN As Ratings Plummet to Half Its Fox News Rival, Averaging Just 787,000: Anchor Says Show Has Been a 'Rare Privilege' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 18, 2022.

Comments about Hunter Biden and family

- An article by Pam Key titled "CNN's [Brian] Stelter: Hunter Biden 'Not Just a Right-Wing Media Story'—'A Real Problem' for Joe Biden in 2024" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 7, 2022.
- An article by Mark Joyella titled "By Killing Off 'Reliable Sources' and Firing Host Brian Stelter, CNN Hands a Big Win to Its Worst Critics" was posted at forbes.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

* An article by Hanna Panreck titled "ABC Panelists Say Kamala Harris Not Next in Line If Biden Doesn't Run in 2024" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 7, 2022.

Biden's mental capacity

• Looking back to June 2022, an article by Daniel Chaitin titled "David Axelrod [Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama]: Biden's Age 'Major' Problem for Future Political Viability" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 11, 2022.

• Looking back to July 2022, an article by Gabriel Hays titled "[Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama] David Axelrod Sees Bad News for Biden: Things Look 'Out of Control and He's Not in Command' " was posted at foxnews.com on July 1, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Kaelan Deese titled "Ketanji Brown Jackson Will Rule on One Affirmative Action Case Despite Recusal Pledge" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 30, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig and Jennifer Smith titled "VP Kamala Harris Is Slammed As a Hypocrite for Condemning Russia's 'Wrongful Detention' of Cannabis Smuggler Brittney Griner When She Locked Up a Thousand Californians for Pot Possession As State AG" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 4, 2022.
- An article by Charles Brandt titled "Democrats' TERM Act Would Pack the Supreme Court With Politicians in Black Robes" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 15, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Soros-Backed Organization [Open Society Foundation] Creates Plan to Entrench Critical Race Theory in Federal Government" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 16, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "After Losing [Wyoming] Election [by 37 Points], Liz Cheney Compares Herself to Abraham Lincoln and Gets Torched" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 17, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle and Nikki Schwab titled "Liz Cheney's Sour Grapes: Wyoming Republican Blasts Trump for Landslide 37-Point Primary Loss and Says She Is 'Thinking About' Running for President: Accuses Donald Trump of Lying About Mar-a-Lago Raid and 'Preying on People's Patriotism' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 17, 2022.
- An article by Emma Colton titled "Portland Families Forced to Sell Their Homes As Concerns Mount Over Homeless Camps" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

• An article by Gabriel Hays titled "Politico Reports Afghanistan Pullout As the 'Dark Cloud' Over Biden's Approval Rating, He Likely Can't Recover" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

Comments about conservatives

• An article by Luke Rosiak titled "Leftists Dominate FBI Top 10 Domestic Terror List, Despite Warnings About Far Right" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 4, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "January 6 Star Witness Cassidy Hutchison's Credibility Takes Another Brutal Hit" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 5, 2022.
- An article by Kara Scannell titled "Former CFO of Trump Organization [Allen Weisselberg] Pleads Guilty for His Role in Tax Fraud Scheme and Agrees to Testify Against Company" was posted at cnn.com on Aug. 18, 2022.

General interest

- An article by Jessica T. Payne titled "[NFL Coach] Lovie Smith Predicts 'A New Day' for Houston Texans, Credits Big Sandy Start With Setting Stage for Success" was posted at tylerpaper.com on Aug. 3, 2022.
- An article by Nora Princlotti titled "The NFL Could Have Made a Statement With the Deshaun Watson Punishment [for Excessive Sexual Misconduct]; Instead, It Cut a Deal [With Only an 11-Game Suspension and a \$5 Million Fine]" was posted at theringer.com on Aug. 18, 2022.
- An article by Fiona Jackson titled "Is This Why You're Still Getting Bitten? Bloodthirsty Mosquitoes Can Smell Out Humans Even When Wearing a Repellent Because They Have Multiple Ways of Detecting Body Odor, Scientists [at Rockefeller University in New York] Find" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 19, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you

thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."